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Happy August ,  S la tersvi l le .

Yesterday ,  I  became aware of  a  wonderful  group of  pract ice that  meets
on zoom every morning at  9am.  I t  is  open to a l l  and I  h ighly recommend
it .  I t  is  a  20ish minute adapted “of f ice”  s imi lar  to our Wednesday
evening ref lect ion with prayers ,  s i lence ,  psa lms ,  Taize chants  and
scr ipture .  I t  is  a  s imply lovely ,  fa i thful  ce lebrat ion of  ancient  scr ipture .

Af ter  the meditat ion this  morning ,  I  was pr iv i leged to speak with Andy
Lang ,  who began the group as part  of  a  larger  v is ion to create a
Protestant ,  inc lusive vers ion of  the Cathol ic  “hours” ,  again ,  sort  of  what
we do Wednesdays at  6pm on the common.  Andy is  jo ined in this  Holy
task by Benedict ine s is ters  f rom Kansas .  I t  never  ceases to amaze me
how God pul ls  people together  who would not  normal ly  meet  f rom every
which-way to be part  of  the growth and expression of  the Holy Spir i t .
The group is  open to a l l ,  and I  wi l l  be at tending as of ten as I  can ,  so
please jo in me!
The zoom l ink is :  ht tp : / /www.zoom.us/ j /5556624822 9AM every Thursday.

The pastora l  search commit tee had a meet ing Wednesday ,  Ju ly  26th ,  and
al though I  was on vacat ion ,  they found me wandering around the
bui ld ing mumbl ing about  bapt ism bul let ins ,  and we got  to ta lk ing .  They
had decided ear l ier  that  i t  would be helpful  to have discussions af ter
church beginning August  13 th on a few upcoming Sundays (addi t ional
dates to be provided. )

This  search team is  working hard and cont inues to look at  how they can
best  serve the congregat ion.  This  br ings us to why they would l ike to
have these discussions .  They real ized that  perhaps they need more
detai ls  f rom you a l l  to  get  a  bet ter  idea of  the importance of  var ious
issues for  congregants .  Some of  you might  be asking yourselves why
cal l ing a pastor  is  so di f f icul t  when the previous search squad was able
to f ind the much- loved Reverend Ei leen a lmost  immediate ly .  The
rel ig ious landscape has changed dramat ica l ly ,  and whi le  I  rea l ize i t  is
f rustrat ing for  fo lks ,  (as  wel l  as  anxiety-producing)  I  want  to say that
this  group is  doing everything they can to represent  the ent i re   
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congregation, and with some of the parameters they are
working with being a bit contradictory, their job has proven
difficult. I appreciate that they are trying to find the right
pastor to meet your needs and goals. Along with this
challenging reality, the team’s perception is that there is
perhaps an opinion-gap among SCC’s existing members, (as
well as a gap between older generations regarding
traditional views of religious practices versus the mindset
of today’s Millennials and Gen Z) is one that needs to be
explored in order to allow them to continue the search for
your next pastor.

I can’t stress enough how encouraging and helpful it was to
speak with Andy Lang this morning. Andy served as
Executive Director for the Open and Affirming Coalition
from 2010-2022. I am so often wrong in spite of my best
efforts, that I thank God daily for the small amount of
humility with which I am blessed. His gives me at least a
shot of facing errors, making changes, and moving forward.
It is probably the chief factor that gives me any chance at
all to grow. I found myself using words like “impossible” as
I looked at the ministerial landscape and the varied
positions SCC congregants hold (which to me seem
mutually exclusive at times.) 

Some of you shared honestly with me that, at times, the
process of becoming Open and Affirming felt like
something was being forced on folks who weren’t quite
“there” yet. There can also sometimes be a sense of being
shamed into silence when you don’t agree with a direction
the church is taking. The pastor must able to accompany
not only LGBTQ folks, but also congregants having a
difficult time with change, making transitions on their own
terms, rather than having it thrust upon them.

No one should be “rushed” or “pushed” into adopting
ONA. Conflict resolution, forgiveness, an invitation to
openness for change and perhaps most importantly- that
ONA cannot be “imposed” or “pastor-led”, but must be
“lay-led” and lived into, or it just doesn’t take.

“Importantly, we need to convey the positive aspects of
being an Open and Affirming church, namely that we are
ONA not in spite of our Christian Biblical principles, but
because of them. Becoming visibly ONA also offers the
potential to grow, attracting not only LGBTQ folks, but
also Millennial and Gen Z couples who want their
children to grow up with traditional Christian values, but
who are uncomfortable or with messages of exclusion.
More and more families include self-identifying LGBTQ
members, and almost every child knows someone from
that community, whether it be kids in school, their
relatives, or a family member of their own. While we
sometimes focus on people who might be driven away by
this inclusion, we miss the opportunity to welcome into
the “united and uniting” family of Christ, so many whom
have been turned away or otherwise harmed by churches,
but who still yearn to grow closer to God as revealed
through Jesus Christ.

Let us face our fears and honest doubts, inviting Christ to
open our eyes to how “more will be revealed.”
Let us go forward not in fear of what we might lose, but
in hope of what might be gained, who may be healed,
helped, and blessed by this loving community.
You are on track. You’re going to be okay. I believe the
right pastor is out there and you’re going to find that
pastor by being yourselves, not turning yourselves into a
pretzel to fit what might seem attractive to some
candidate somewhere. Be honest. Be yourselves. I
thoroughly believe as you flesh out who you are, who
you hope to be in Christ, and what you need to get there,
that God will provide the right pastor.






VBS Is Back!   (July 10-14th)
BY MICHELL ESKELI

After a lot of worrying and questioning "How few is too few?" The
Christian Ed triad (George Briggs, Jill Boday and Michell Eskeli)
decided it's now or never for a return of VBS to SCC.  On the day
before VBS began, we had 9 students. By start on Monday morning,
we had 13 and Friday ended with 15 kids! Thanks to Rick Stelle and
his trivia night, each child attended for free.

We talked about God and how we are all accepted and loved. We
learned that mistakes don't define us and learning from them makes
us stronger. We talked about school shootings and fear and safety
precautions. We shared lots of wonderful snacks. We made some
fabulous crafts, learned songs and dances and cheered each other
through obstacle courses. This small group of kids really connected.

The volunteers showed up and were willing to pitch in anywhere
they were needed. People stepped up and out of their comfort zone.
"Wherever you need me" are magical words to a Director of anything.
Many times during the week we commented how the small numbers
let us get to know each child better.

Our time together held lots of laughs and surprises. I was just sure
"walking on water" would be a bust with the older kids but they loved
it! They walked and even danced on water.

A good number of the kids came to church on Sunday July 16th and
played the chimes for their families and the Congregation.

Our goal was for the kids to learn about Gods love for them and that
Church is a safe place. I think we succeeded. 

We are glad to be back! See you next year! 
With gratitude from your winning VBS team

Michell, Jill, George, Jean, Sammy, Sandy, Carolyn, Jim, Jan, Helen, Ruth
Nicole, Zach, Catherine, Rev. Korte, Donna and McKenzie
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"Growing up at  S latervi l le  Congregat ional  Church"  

NS Food Pantry - August

When I  was born in September of  1944 ,  my mother ,  Gert  McCutcheon ,  was
l iv ing with her  in- laws in the house on Greene Street  r ight  behind the
church ,  and my Dad ,  Dave ,  was serving in the Army.  The fo l lowing year
when the war was over  and Dad was home,  my new s ib l ing ,  Dad and I
were a l l  Bapt ized together .  

The church has a lways been a part  of  my l i fe .  We went  To Sunday School
every week where we learned church songs .  I  remember my mother
teaching me " Jesus Loves Me"  and saying our night ly  prayers .  Sunday
School  was so much fun!  When I  was a  l i t t le  g i r l ,  my young fr iends and I
would p lay on the big common and rol ler  skate around the s idewalk .  I  was
so afra id of  those cracks in the s idewalk .  As the old saying went ,  I  d idn ' t
want  to break my mother 's  back .  My best  f r iend 's  fa ther  was the sexton of
the church.  In  order  to p lay wi th her  we had to help c lean the church on
Saturday to be ready for  Jesus on Sunday.  I t  was a  chore we were proud
to do ,  a  labor of  love .

The church wasn ' t  locked;  we could borrow the k indergarten tables and
chairs  for  bir thday part ies  and other  funct ions .  We could come in the
back door of  the church at  any t ime.  The k indergarten c lass  was held on
the stage behind the curta ins .  At  the back of  the stage were the cabinets
where we kept  our  chi ldren 's  choir  robes .  

By the t ime I  was 8 years  o ld ,  a  junior  choir  was star ted .  We met on
Saturday mornings to rehearse ,  and our mothers made our choir  robes
which I  thought  were beaut i fu l .  They were comprised of  f loor  length
maroon skir ts  wi th a  white pinafore b louse ,  a  b ig matching maroon bow,
a l l  topped of f  wi th a  beanie .  I  was so proud to be in that  choir  wi th my
fr iends and wear our new robes!  Once we reached 12  years  o ld ,  we were
promoted to the Senior  Choir .  
 
I t  was about  this  t ime that  a  Conf i rmat ion c lass  was star ted and led by
the Minister .  When I  was conf i rmed ,  I  was beaming with pr ide and could
feel  my imaginary halo p laced on my head.  

Besides making our choir  robes ,  our  mothers cont inued to do "church
work" .  They would gather  together  monthly and ca l led themselves "The
Ladies Par ish Gui ld" .  They did so many things for  our  church.  They would
make craf ts  and decorat ions for  our  annual  bazaar  and fund ra iser .  The
men a lso met  monthly and were a big asset  in their  "Men's  Fel lowship
Group" .  In  the la te 1980s the church was f lour ishing and a big addi t ion
was added.  Bui l t  over  the Pat io and Eastman Hal l ,  we named i t  Globe Hal l
in  honor of  the church that  had previously merged with us .                            

                                                                                     (Cont inued. . . )

The Dates of  the Food
Pantry in August  are :

Sat  the 19th at  10 :00am
Tues the 22nd at  5 :30pm
Sat  the 26th at  10am and
Tues the 29th at  5 :30pm. 

In August  we are asking
for  soup ,  beans and
boxed potatoes



 
I remember helping Roger Champagne make the
sandwiches and serving them to patrons on our patio. Our
first fundraiser was a success, but the next ones were wash
outs, because of the floods from the leaky roof!
 
Globe Church was closing and merged with Slatersville
Congregational around 1974. The Church flourished at that
time. So many people came from Globe. I continued in the
choir as well as starting my own family. My three siblings
and I were all baptized at the church. Three of us had
gotten married there as well! My 4 children were baptized
there, as were 2 of my grandchildren and all attended
Sunday school at SCC. I love this little church that could!
We enjoyed working on our many fund raisers. We made at
least 3 cookbooks over the years, held popular Military
Whist Card Games, so many ham and bean suppers and
other suppers. And don't forget those Super Bowl grinders
made by the Youth Group every year!  

The ladies were able to purchase new hymn books. I don't
remember what the men's group purchased with their funds. 

In fourth grade we learned some Bible stories and verses
and recited the Twenty-Third Psalm. Each year on Children's
Day we were awarded our Bibles in recognition of our
accomplishments! Every Children's Day was celebrated with
a family picnic after our Church services. We would play
games like "greased watermelon" and the "husband tamer"
(which was a cast iron frying pan toss!) and so many other
games for every age group. We had such a great time!  
 Sunday School continued until I graduated from high
school. 
 
As teenagers, we had a Pilgrim Fellowship group that met on
Sunday afternoons at the church. We had regular Officers
and a Chaplain who was in charge of the prayers. The
Layman's Fellowship held our famous turkey suppers for
years. The turkeys were cooked at a bakery on Rathbun
Street, Woonsocket. My Dad was on that turkey basting
team. The men peeled and cooked the vegetables, the ladies
made apple pies. The youth group helped set up and serve
the meals to more than 200 (or was it 400 people?). There
was so much to do! Everyone in church had a job to do and
it was fun!
 
We had fellowship on Sunday afternoons and we planned a
monthly activity. It was 1956, and one such activity was
going to see the movie "The 10 Commandments" with
Charlton Heston. My mother felt that we shouldn't ride our
bikes or go see a movie on Sunday as she felt it was a day
of rest for the Lord. However, after talking the matter over
with the Minister, he convinced her that times were
changing and that it would be ok to attend the movie.  
 
The Eastman addition to the left side of the basement was
built in the early 50s or 60s, and it leaked like a sieve! It
created one problem after another. Turkey dinners went on!
We had a big fundraiser with all kinds of activities to help
raise money for repairs to the addition. One fundraiser that
we did was on the patio on top of the Eastman Hall. It as a
beautiful patio.
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Spotlight: Sue Carlson  (Cont.)

 

I think Christmas is probably one of my favorite services.
Seeing the church lit up with the luminary, the special
music and the readings, and having the children take part
in a lot of the services throughout Advent are a delight. 
 
The church has given me a lifetime of great memories of
community and togetherness. Every week I look forward to
the camaraderie at coffee hour with good friends and
familiar faces. It's a time for sharing and caring with one
another. You can feel the love from all within.
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Our  Thoughts  & Prayers

Join the discussion on the present collective awareness of our  

Join US!  SCC Discussion Series...are with Laurel's grandson, Connor
who is having surgical screws removed
from his foot. Prayers for successful
surgery and speedy recovery. 

...are with Carolyn's friends John and
Jen.  John is being treated for
Alzheimer's and Jen, a cancer survivor,
is having a polyp removed

...are with Brenda Gabrielson, now home
from the hospital and undergoing
testing.

...are with Anthony and Jim as they
mourn the loss of Anthony's 21-year-old
friend Emily. She died in her sleep from
an aneurism.

...are with Dave McCutcheon as he has
been diagnosed with throat cancer.

...are with Marcia's sister-in-law who
has inoperable lung cancer.

...are with Mary Stelle's cousin Peter
whose cancer meds are not working.

... with joy for Michell as she celebrates
seven years since her stem cell
transplant.

...are with Pat Renaud's family as many
of them came down with Covid after
attending a wedding. Also a joy as the
family was able to celebrate the
wedding.

                                                             
                                                                         

After  a  much-deserved summer break ,  our  Bel l  Choir  and Senior
Choir  wi l l  be "Back At  I t "  wi th Rehearsa ls  resuming on Thursday ,
September 7th .   

Both Choirs  meets  every Thursday to pract ice (and enjoy each
other 's  company) .   The Bel l  Choir  rehearsa l  begins at  6 :30pm
and the Senior  Choir  gets  things s tar ted at  7 :30pm.

New Members are a lways Welcome to both Choirs .  You don ' t
need to know how to read music  to jo in in the fun!    Just  come
and check i t  out !   You 'd be very welcome!

And GUYS . . .  the Senior  Choir  could rea l ly  use some addi t ional
male voices this  season.    Now is  the t ime to dust  of f  your best
"S inging in the Shower"  voices and STEP OUT!   

The Choirs Are Returning Soon

church congregation, as
well as our future
aspirations, concerns, and
expectations. We strongly
encourage ALL ages to
participate. We invite you
to jump into a deep,
respectful conversation to
acknowledge where we are,
with the ultimate goal of
becoming a stronger faith
community.


